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Folksworth & Washingley 

Parish Council
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M I N U T E S  O F  M E E T I N G
Minutes of a MEETING of the Parish Council held on Tuesday, September 21 at 7.20pm in the Village Hall, Manor Road, Folksworth. 
Open Forum
No public present

Present:
Cllrs Randall, Blackman, Brown, Clarke, Ford, Fenwick,



Chapman, Goodfellow & Rogers

Attending:
Clerk
2021/2630
Apologies for Absence


Received from Cllr Tim Alban (HDC) & Cllr Simon Bywater (CCC)
2021/2631
Declarations of Interest/Dispensations for Agenda items


(Section 27 Localism Act 2011)


Cllr Blackman declared an interest in Agenda item 2637.1
2021/2632
Approval of Full Council Meeting Minutes dated August 17, 2021

The Minutes were approved as an accurate record and signed


Proposed:
Cllr Randall


Seconded:
Cllr Chapman


Agreed by Cllrs Goodfellow, Fenwick, Rogers, Ford & Blackman


Cllrs Brown and Clarke abstained as they were not present at the meeting
2021/2633
Matters Arising from the Minutes for items not on current Agenda (for information only

None not contained on current agenda
2021/2634
Finance


2634.1
To approve the Financial Report & Accounts




Approved as an accurate record 



2634.2
To approve the Balance Sheet





Approved as a true record and signed





Proposed:
Cllr Blackman





Seconded:
Cllr Brown





Unanimously agreed



2634.3
To receive the External Auditor Report





The Clerk was congratulated on another clear audit.
2021/2635
To Minute the following payments


The following payments were approved and cheques signed
200816 
RJC Countryside

Grass Cutting

£459.98
200817
Michael Courtney

Internal Audit 

£100.00

200818
PKF Littlejohn

External Audit

£240.00
200819 
J Stanbridge 

Salary



£486.40

200820 
J Stanbridge 

Travel Expenses

£15.60
200821
Stilton Comm Assoc
Scan Entries Oct-Dec
£300.00



Proposed:
Cllr Goodfellow


Seconded:
Cllr Rogers



Unanimously agreed.

2021/2636
Code of Conduct 2021



Resolved that the new NALC Model Code of Conduct be adopted by



Council.



Proposed:
Cllr Randall



Seconded:
Cllr Blackman



Unanimously agreed

2021/2637
Playing Field


2637.1
To receive Quotes for the removal of Mound in play area





Cllr Blackman left the room





The quotes received were discussed. There were 2 from 





businesses in the village and one other.  It was agreed that, if 




possible, the work should be kept within the village.  The 




quotation from Blackman’s farm was by far the cheaper of all 




received, largely because there would be no need to hire 




equipment and the spoil could be lost on the farm.  The hire and 



disposal were costly amounts.  Further discussion resulted in the 



decision that RJC Countryside (Council’s grass cutting contractor) 



should also be given the opportunity to quote.  It was decided 




that the Clerk should contact RJC as a matter of urgency re this 



and that a quick Zoom meeting would be scheduled for the 




following week to discuss any quote received from RJC and the 




way forward.  It was unanimously agreed that the removal of the 



mound was now urgent and that the work should be placed with 



no further delays.



2637.2
Litter





It was noted that litter had again become an issue on the playing 



field.  Quite clearly the bin in place could not accommodate the 




amount of litter from picnics and the like during the summer 




holidays.  It was hoped that the problem would subside now that 



the cooler weather had arrived and children back at school.  The 



problem would be monitored, and the topic revisited in the 




Spring.



2637.3
Noticeboard





The Clerk was asked to research the provision of a small 




noticeboard for the playing field.  Suggestions would be 





circulated prior to the next meeting when it would again be on 




the Agenda.
2021/2638
Queen’s Platinum Jubilee 2022 



Agreed that a further meeting of interested groups and residents be organised 

and information emailed to all.



Cllr Rogers informed Members that she had put together an order from various 

suppliers of bulbs and Roses.



Cllr Clarke suggested a strip of wildflowers for the playing field. It was thought 

that it might be better to just leave an area unmown rather than plant anything 

specific as the latter required quite a lot of maintenance to get it established.  

The Clerk to provide information on companies who provide the service so that 

the topic can be fully discussed at the next meeting.
2021/2639
Community Orchard


It was noted that the plums had been harvested and were delicious and that 


the apples were almost ready.
2021/2640
Notices & Parish Information
Cllr Goodfellow:
Reminded all that the Coffee AM was happening on Saturday and 



requested donations of cakes.

Cllr Chapman:
Asked whether there had been any contact from Yaxley Helping Hands 



re arrangements for Christmas meals. Cllr Brown to enquire

Cllr Randall:

Raised the issue of vehicles parked on the pavement particularly in Elm 


Road.  It was noted that unless they were creating an obstruction the 



police would not act.

Cllr Rogers:

Informed members that she was completing the lettering on the signs.
2021/2641
Any Urgent Business
In accordance with section 100(B)(4) of the Local Government Act 1972 (as amended) the Chair will admit an item of urgent business in order that it can be dealt with at the earliest opportunity provided it has been raised at least 24 hours before the meeting.
None.
2021/2642
The meeting closed at 8.45pm and next meeting date confirmed as Tuesday, October 19, 2021, at 7.20 in the Village Hall.
******************

Zoom meeting – 7.30pm Thursday, September 30, 2021 for Agenda Item 2637.1.
Present:
Cllrs Randall, Brown, Clarke, Goodfellow & Clerk


Cllr Clarke had met with Richard Coles from RJC Countryside on site. 


Richard confirmed that he would not be quoting as he would have to hire equipment and arrange for disposal of the soil and also stated that due to the amount of work he already had on he would not be able to commit to an early removal of the mound.  


He agreed that the removal of the mound was urgent and also that anything requiring equipment to be taken on to the playing field should be done sooner rather than later before the field got too wet and damage was caused.

Cllrs unanimously agreed to ask Blackmans Farm to carry out the work as soon as possible.  The field would be closed whilst the work was done.

